
E D I T O R ' S P R E F A C E 

The following text forms the proceedings of a conference. It is supposed to contain 
what was actually reported and discussed, though it does this, one hopes, in a polished 
and organized way. A sense of actuality, a reporting quality, makes this book different 
from a collection of review papers as, for example, a book in the series on Stars and 
Stellar Systems. All Invited Reports have been included as the Reporters wrote them. 
The Editor's task has been restricted to improving the presentation, a process which 
in most cases involved only minor revisions. In a few Reports the Editor did some 
heavy rewriting; in those cases he checked with the Reporters. Obviously a different 
course had to be taken with respect to the Discussions. They were recorded on tape, 
transcribed verbatim and then passed back to the discussants. After the discussants 
returned their versions, the Editor rearranged and condensed the texts and made a 
considerable effort to provide references. (Unfortunately he was not able to locate 
all relevant Russian papers from 1968 and 1969.) The Editor takes the responsibility 
for mistakes made in this process, which may have produced occasionally his own 
'mix-master Universe'. Actually only a few discussion remarks were rejected, more 
often because of incomprehensibility, rather than because the remark was far from 
the subject of the Symposium, or was too long, or was too trivial. A few very long 
remarks have been condensed and put at the end of a Discussion. The transposition 
of the Russian names has been done in the same way as is followed in the transla­
tion of Astronomicheskii Zhurnal. Dutch names are in the Dutch spelling. 

The Editor acknowledges the work of Mrs. Robert J. Low, formerly at J.I.L.A., 
Boulder, Colorado, who organized and supervised the transcription and the correc­
tions of the Discussions. Even though she was assisted by such hardworking helpers 
as Dr. Katharine Gebbie, Dr. Beverly Lynds, and Miss Bess Alta Thomas, it is 
owing to her organizational talents that the final editing could be done in a reasonably 
short time (neither sadly, nor slowly). It is a pleasure to thank Dr. Harold Weaver for 
providing the facilities of the Radio Astronomy Laboratory in Berkeley, which was a 
condition sine qua non for a completion of the Editor's task. Mrs. Karin Schaar 
supervised very carefully and very efficiently the typing and final editing; gratitude is 
owed also to Mrs. Nancy Schorn, Mrs. Mary Neighbor, and Miss Gayle Peabody. Dr. 
Lynds and Mrs. Low read almost all the Reports and the Discussions in order to make 
a few next-order approximations toward perfect English. The Editor thanks Drs. 
Dieter, Colgate, Field, Kuhi, Minkowski, Parker, Spinrad, Wallerstein, and Weaver 
for advice concerning scientific matters. 

The Editor's stay in Berkeley has been financed by several sources: The National 
Science Foundation, the Fullbright Foundation, and the Netherlands Organization 
for the Advancement of Pure Research (Z.W.O.). 

H. J. H A B I N G 
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